
Joslyn Recreation Center newsletter for February, 2022 

Howdy JRC folks, 

February 2022 – Joslyn Recreation Center Update 

As with many other aspects of life these days, the Joslyn Center is off to a slow but steady 

start to 2022.  Hopefully more people will be willing to support the JRC through annual 

membership dues even as they await the opportunity to use the facility in ways they have 

in past years.  So far, about 150 people are paid up out of around 350 members last year 

with closer to 500 as the historical average.  When you’re ready to renew, visit Karren in 

the office with a check or cash, drop a check in the U.S. Mail or in the gold mail slot near 

the conference room door, or go online (http://joslynrec.org/ ) to use PayPal/credit cards. 

In other news… 

Facility Updates 

Some notable work done in the last month or so includes: The men’s room has two 

functioning urinals now ;-), the county has replaced the three furnaces that heat the main 

hall, rest rooms (I hear there is actual warm air flowing into the lady’s room now!) and 

conference room plus all thermostats in the building and they made some upgrades to the 

janitor’s closet while they were there (e.g. new floor).  We are awaiting replacement of one 

of the men’s room faucets.  The county has been contacted about soil mitigation that is 

needed at the back of the facility (by the Lawn Bowls storage shed). 

Club Updates 

From The Investment Club: We remain active and vibrant, though meeting via Zoom 

pending relief from the mask mandates. 

From Poker Club: if you have a grasp of Poker come join us for some fun!  Thursday 

evenings at 6:15P in the Conference Room is "Dealer's Choice" with either $5 or $25 buy-

in, you choose which table to play.  Our February Tournament will be Saturday FEB 12 at 

6:15P in the Main Hall of JRC; initial buy-in = $20 and re-buys for a limited time; game is 

Omaha 8. Questions, contact Manya Brett manyabrett@gmail.com or 805.927.5000 

cell/text. 

From Mahjongg: We are still active and playing Mondays 1 to 4 PM. Newcomers are 

welcome. We teach hands-on during our play times. It’s a great fun group and it’s growing. 

Come and join the fun. 

The Couples Dance Club does not have any dances scheduled at the present time. 

However, we are closely monitoring the COVID-19 situation. After the mask requirement 

http://joslynrec.org/


is dropped, dances will resume if the virus is more under control and there is enough 

interest by the membership. In the meantime, we are investigating temporary 

alternatives, such as venues for outdoor dancing. 

From Cambria Chorale: Due to the continuing mask requirement and the contagion of 

this virus, we're unfortunately postponing singing again.  We are hoping that the day will 

come soon when masks will not be required and we’ll be able to meet again. 

Stay well - cheers until next month, 

2022 President Mark K  

 


